



## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

October 10, 2018

Hon. Ella B. Scarborough, Chair

Hon. Jim Puckett, Vice Chair

Hon. Trevor Fuller

Hon. Dumont Clarke

Hon. Vilma Leake

Hon. George Dunlap

Hon. Matthew Ridenhour

Hon. Bill James

Hon. Pat Cotham

Re: Mecklenburg County Waste Management Advisory Board - Mr. Andrew Stienecker

## Dear Commissioners:

I am writing to you today, on behalf of the Town of Matthews, to ask for your support and consideration of Mr. Andrew Stienecker as a candidate for appointment to the Mecklenburg County Waste Management Advisory Board (WMAB). Mr. Stienecker is a longtime resident of Mecklenburg County and the Town of Matthews. He has an undergraduate background in natural resources and brings a lifelong commitment to protecting, preserving and improving the environment. Mr. Stienecker has a history of volunteerism and serves on the Town of Matthews Environmental Advisory Committee, focusing on identifying problems and finding solutions for the community. He currently serves as Associate General Counsel for Electrolux North America, Inc. and manages regulatory and environmental matters across the country, which gives him a unique perspective on issues involving business, community and the environment. At their September 24, 2018 meeting, the Town of Matthews Board of Commissioners unanimously voted to recommend that Mr. Stienecker be appointed to the WMAB.

In closing, please take our recommendation of Mr. Andrew Stienecker under consideration for appointment to the Mecklenburg County Waste Management Advisory Board. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to call or email me.

Sincerely,

CJ O'Neill, PE

Town of Matthews Public Works Director

cc: Andrew Stienecker Lori Canapinno, Town Clerk